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To: THE COUNCIL Date: 10/23/24

From: THE MAYOR

TRANSMITTED FOR YOUR CONSIDERATION. PLEASE SEE ATTACHED.
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October 10, 2024 BPC #24-242

The Honorable Karen Bass
Mayor, City of Los Angeles
City Hall, Room 303

Los Angeles, CA 90012

Dear Honorable Mayor:

RE: DONATION VALUED AT §$500,000.00 FROM THE LOS ANGELES POLICE
FOUNDATION FOR THE LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT UNIVERSITY.

At the regular meeting of the Board of Police Commissioners held Tuesday, October 1, 2024, the Board
APPROVED the Department’s report relative to the above matter.

Respectfully,

BOARD OF POLICE COMMISSIONERS

\/Quhw“x

REBECCA MUNOZ
Commission Executive Assistant

Attachment

¢: Chief of Police
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TO: The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners

FROM: Chief of Police

SUBJECT: APPROVAL OF NON-MONETARY DONATION

RECOMMENDED ACTION

1. That the Board of Police Commissioners APPROVE the Department’s Report and
TRANSMIT to the Mayor and City Council for ACCEPTANCE of the following
non-monetary donation valued at $500,000.00 for the Training Division.

DONOR: PURPOSE: VALUE:
Los Angeles Police Foundation Los Angeles Police $500,000.00
Ms. Dana Katz, Executive Director Department (LAPD)

633 West 5™ Street, Suite 960 University (#2024-121)

Los Angeles, California 90071
(213) 489-4636

DISCUSSION

This donation will provide sustained financial support for the LAPD University. The LAPD
University utilizes the Allogy platform which allows officers and civilians to complete training
through the ease of computers and mobile devices, preventing the need to leave or change their
primary duty for an entire shift to attend a course at a Department Training Facility. Since the
LAPD University’s inception through June 2024, students have completed over 40,450 training
courses, amassing a total of over 242,000 training hours. The platform has played a pivotal role
in ensuring that officers complete the hours and subjects of training mandated by the California
Peace Officers Standards and Training (CA POST).

Approval of this donation will affirm the Department’s commitment to the innovation, efficiency,
and continuous improvement of law enforcement training practices. Below is a list of items to be
donated, along with their estimated value.

: Items B Value _
| Allogy Subscription 3 1§ 500,000.00 |
| Total | § 500,000.00




The Honorable Board of Police Commissioners
Page 2
1.14

The Los Angeles Police Foundation is an independent, not-for-profit organization that provides
critical resources and vital support to the Los Angeles Police Department (LAPD). From
essential equipment and state-of-the-art technology to specialized training and innovative
programs that would otherwise be unfunded, the Foundation provides funding that directly
improves public safety, impacts officer readiness, and enhances the quality of life of all members
of the community. As the largest source of private support for the LAPD, the Foundation is
passionately dedicated to ensuring that Los Angeles remains America’s safest major city. Since
being established in 1998, the Foundation has invested tens of millions of dollars in hundreds of
LAPD initiatives that promote excellence, expand capabilities, strengthen neighborhoods and
create opportunities for at-risk youth. These actions are grounded in the beliefs that a safe city is
a strong city and that together we can make a difference.

The donation has been submitted in accordance with Section 5.467 et seq. of the Los Angeles
Administrative Code, which provides for the receipt and acceptance of donations to the

Department.

If you have any questions, please contact Captain James Hwang, Training Division, at
(323) 612-4460.

Respectfully,

|l.

/?— (- BOARD OF

( T (W3- POLICE COMMISSIONERS, ;.

L~ 7 Appl‘OV od r' Z
DOMINIC H. CHOY Secretary P :! ecca Iune?

Chief of Police
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APPROV

LOS

ANGELES POLICE

GRANT

633 W. 5th Street, Suite 960, Los Angeles, CA 90017

LAPF Grant #

Grant Application Received:

Grant received from:

Contact:

Phone:

Grant Name:

Grant Amount:

Phone (213) 489-4636 FAX (213) 489-4697

email: jacqui@supportlapd.org

2024-121

September 4, 2024
Training Division
Captain James Hwang
(323) 612-4448

LAPD University

$500,000.00

9/16/2024
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TO: Chief of Police
FROM: Commanding Officer, Training Division

SUBJECT: LOS ANGELES POLICE FOUNDATION GRANT REQUEST- FOR FUNDING
OF LOS ANGELES POLICE DEPARTMENT UNIVERSITY

It is requested that Training Division be approved for funding in the amount of $250,000 for the
Los Angeles Police Department University (LAPDU). Approval of this grant benefits the
Department as follows:

The purpose of this grant is to fund LAPDU, which has become an integral part of the
Department by providing asynchronous training for officers and civilians through workstation
computers, or by utilizing the LAPDU app and completing needed training via mobile device.
LAPDU has allowed students to stay in the field, or at their regular place of duty while they
complete needed training. LAPDU allows students to complete needed training for credit
through California Peace Officers Standards and Training (CA POST). LAPDU allows training
to be completed without the need to leave/change the students primary duty for the entirety of
their shift to attend the course at a Department Training Facility.

Allogy is the company that provides LAPDU services to the Department. Allogy provides the
platform and use of servers to offer courses that are engaging and specifically tuned to the needs
of the Department. Allogy and their diverse team of engineers and instructional designers assist
in the creation and utilization of cross platform and evidence-based learning techniques. The
evidence-based techniques utilized by Allogy foster learner competency and lifelong leamning
with proven theoretical concept. Allogy utilizes blended learning which combines formal
learning pathways with on-demand performance support while delivering standards-based
content from trusted sources.

From LAPDU'’s inception through June 2024, over 40,450 training courses have been completed
by officers and civilians, amassing a total of over 242,000 training hours. All courses are
currently eligible for reimbursement through the collaborative efforts with the College of the
Canyons and the Department’s Revolving Training Fund, projecting an estimated reimbursement
of $509,682.60 since inception.

Six accredited online training courses are offered through LAPDU for credit with CA POST. The
training courses offered facilitate professional development in key areas such as Use-of-
Force/De-escalation, Implicit Bias, Leadership, Organizational Wellness, and Tactical Medicine.
In addition, expansion plans include the development of “Mental Health Intervention Training
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for Investigators™. As we navigate the intricacies of sustaining this pivotal platform, it is
imperative to underscore the necessity of continued financial support.

Inclusivity is fostered by LAPDU through providing open access to all Department personnel.
This egalitarian approach ensures that every student has the opportunity to enhance their skills
and knowledge base, reinforcing organizational cohesion and efficacy. LAPDU has also played
a pivotal role in ensuring that officers complete the hours and subjects of training that are
mandated by CA POST per California Senate Bill 230. Senate Bill 230 requires that regular and
periodic training regarding Use-of-Force / De-escalation. LAPDU allows for students to receive
Perishable Skills Program (PSP) and Continued Professional Training {(CPT) credit to meet the
mandates of Senate Bill 230.

Sustained financial support for LAPDU is not merely an investment in technology but a strategic
imperative for the Department. By prioritizing grant funding for LAPDU, we affirm our
commitment to innovation, efficiency, and the continuous improvement of law enforcement
training practices.

If there are any questions, please contact (D

Leadership Unit, Training Division, at (323) 612-4447,

. APPROVED:
e, 'II_ ‘ -
|8
L ) (\J '
NICOLE AUFDEMBERG, Captain MARC R. REINA, Deputy Chief
Commanding Officer Commanding Officer
Training Division Training Bureau

APPROVED:

jg\:

DOMINIC H. CHOI
Chief of Police
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